
 

 

July 22, 2015 

Moultonborough Heritage Commission 
Moultonborough Town Hall 

 

 

 

Present: Ashjian, Beadle, Larson 

 Karen Ponton, Center Harbor Heritage Commission 

 

 

Chair Cristina Ashjian called the meeting to order at 5:45 PM, and the Minutes of June 10th, 

2015 were approved as written.  Karen Ponton, a member of the recently established Center 

Harbor Heritage Commission, joined the meeting to discuss Heritage Commission Rules of 

Procedure, programs and events, and other relevant matters. 

 

The Commission then discussed the planned August 24
th

 Community Landmarks Series program 

to address key vacant, for sale or rent, and/or underutilized historic buildings in Moultonborough 

Village.  These include: the Village School; the Taylor property; the Moultonborough Town 

House and Middle Neck School; the Moultonborough Grange Hall, the former Country Fare Inn 

property, and others. Panelists will include Mark Borrin, Preferred Properties; Peter Michaud, 

NH Division of Historical Resources, and Maggie Stier, NH Preservation Alliance. 

 

Cristina reported that she had given a short dinner talk ‘Preserving Community Character: 

Opportunities for Historic Village Buildings’ for the Meredith Rotary Club on July 15
th

.  The 

Commission reviewed her presentation, which will be used for the August 24
th

 event. The event 

will be publicized in the next month via media and e-mail notifications. 

 

The next HC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 12
th

 at 5:30 PM. 

 

Motion: Norman moved to adjourn at 6:30 PM; Jean seconded.  Motion carried – unanimously. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jean Beadle, Secretary, Heritage Commission 


